

Brussels HR.B.1/KC

File treated by G. Kharbouch **2** 59867 Ares(2024)6131642 – 29/08/2024

Dear Ambassador,

I am pleased to announce the launch of the March 2025 exercise of the Commission's National Experts in Professional Training (NEPT) Programme.

In this exercise, participants will start their training either on the 1<sup>st</sup> or 16<sup>th</sup> of March 2025. Further details can be found in annex.

I would be grateful if you could send the complete application package (i.e. list of candidates, their application forms, and CVs) to the mailbox <u>HR-ENFP@ec.europa.eu</u> no later than the <u>16<sup>th</sup> of October 2024</u>. Only applications submitted through the Permanent Representation, or the Mission will be taken into consideration.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Electronically signed

Kyriacos CHARALAMBOUS Head of Unit

Enclosures:

- 1. Specific information relating to the exercise
- 2. Explanatory note for candidates
- 3. Application form
- 4. Candidates' list (template)